DULUTH PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD

Notice of Meeting

DATE: September 22, 2020
TIME: 4:30 p.m.

NOTICE: The Duluth Public Library Board will be holding a special meeting in
August by other electronic means pursuant to Minnesota Statutes Secion 13D.021 in
response to the COVID-19 emergency. Members of the Board will be participating
through video conference. Due to the COVID-19 emergency and the closure of City
facilities, public comment will not be taken in person. However, members of the
public can monitor the meeting and provide public comment on agenda items
through WebEx Events. Visit https://duluthmn.gov/live-meeting to access the
meeting. The public is also encouraged to submit written comment to Library
Manager Carla Powers prior to the meeting. Please include “Library Board Agenda”
in the subject line, and include your name and address and the agenda item you are
speaking to. Please note that all public comment is considered Public Data.

AGENDA

Call to order

Review and approve agenda

Public comments received in advance of meeting
Approve minutes of August 25 meeting

Reports

Library Manager's Report — Powers

Every Child Ready Duluth Report — Powers
Friends Report — Ramsland

Old Business
Restoring in-person services

New Business
New board member

Ongoing Business
Advocacy

Adjournment

Next regular meeting: October 27, 2020, at 4:30 p.m. via WebEx.



Duluth Public Library Board
Minutes of Virtual Meeting
August 25, 2020

Call to order: Sue Henke called the meeting of the Duluth Library Board to order at 4:35 on
August 25, 2020.

Members present: David Sperl, Matt Rosendahl, Stephen Welsh, Neil Glazman, Sue Henke,

Also present: Carla Powers (Library Manager), Arik Forsman (City Council Liaison),
Jim Filby Williams (Director of Property, Parks and lerarles) Brldglt Maruska (Public citizen),

Dennis McManus (public citizen) %5//
. 9/4

Absent: Lizzy Luoma, Betty Ramsland, Michelle Foshay

g

Review and approve agenda: Motion by Sperl//seconded by Gla

drafted. Moti d ! /
as drafted. Motion passed unanimously. %4//

7
Public Comment: No public comments received’

Review and approve minutes fron;;//;lf/u/»
approve the minutes as presented. M i nk

£

Reports

W o

Library Manager’s
////////// /
The Minnesota Depa;tpj In Mc;i/a colla

du
and schools this week”//There were t/hree attendees from within the Arrowhead library system

28

DPL staffwﬂl tryto atten
y . //////

Last wi //;e/e mas /// :
About 55 peop!e par‘umpate/d.-.,Wh ”t//bellbrary is open under narmal operations the I|brary
n nfdf/rj}gtlon and additionally patrons use computers to find
azman/n/wentloned that League of Women Voters might be a

ration information on the outside of the building. Powers will

The Friends discussed fundrglsmg ideas given that they were unable to have a book sale this
year. One idea was to encourage people to make a donation equal to the amount of money they
saved by using the library, which is on the bottom of their checkout receipt. President Marcia
Semerau was contacted by the Bookworm Garden Club, the group that planted and maintained
flowers around the library, which is considering disbanding. Carla is looking into ways to support
that group and keep them going.

Foundation report (Rosendahl)

Libations at Home fundraiser will happen September 19. Rosendahl encouraged board
members to sign up. He shared that fundraising has been exceptional for Every Child Ready
Duluth, and is strong for general library support as well.



Old Business

Every Child Ready Duluth Update (Powers)

Henke mentioned that she attended one of the community planning sessions. Several
suggestions came up, and as it turns out the library is already doing much of what was
suggested. There has been good attendance at Story Strolls - the largest attendance is 104, but
generally averages 20 to 40 per event. Community Schools Family Open House was a great
event where staff spoke to over 100 people, and made a contact with the assistant
superintendent at ISD709. The Port Card program might come back as an opt-in, rather than

the preferred opt-out program.

New Business //%
2021 Budget //////

First the 2020 budget was discussed. Filby WllhamSJepo ed tﬁat the Mayor and CAQ have
expressed their appreciation for the Library Boa/g/i//s/proposal to restc}/r/e fn-person services. The
budget is less of a concern at this time than t/ ///Q//crease in Covid ca es/locally City
administration wants to avoid potentially calling sg/aff back from layoff o (y 0 have to lay them off
again due to the pandemic ramping up again. Ci y,;HaII remalns open to thé/”pubhc on a limited
basis, but administration is considering closing it égy//_‘p‘f r)/)///);h and safety/fé”a)sons Filby
Williams expressed that perhaps by/Oezober 1 enoug ,,i’m/; & known about the” Cowd trajectory
to begin restoring limited in-person sen’ifé”" 'L/l///// ry. There was a question about

calling back staff for other services, stch as i erllbrary loan/that do not require opening the

building to public visits. Powers will dlsé/g t ////// yW’iI
Er ) %
The city's budgetary pictiire foF the remainder 4///”’ better than it did
e city's budgetary 9!/9//// or the remain er. of 2 /// »////////// appears etter than it di
initially. Between the/}/// p/rary vgage concessro/{ ////J/aargammg units and federal aid,
Wi i

along with the w:IImgness to dip lnt (o cash resefyes |f necessary, it appears likely that the City

has sufﬂc;lent funding to//s/ﬁpport fui "/tafﬂng for the/remalnder of this year and into next year. In
Eston ot "lbrary services will be public health

b)/(Nl lllams e p%cts 2022 to be a difficult year due to labor
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ing belﬁg Usted.

City Councn agenda session. We will drill deeper and develop more detail as
////

e a strong need to pivot based on how the societal conditions

the September 10
the fall proceeds. Thi
may change. "

Ongoing Business
Advocacy

Since the July meeting a core group has formed, including members from the Foundation and
Friends, who have met with all city councilors as well as the Mayor and CAQ. There was a
discussion of next steps. A suggestion was made to send councilors a letter after the
presentation of the 2021 budget in order to continue the conversation. It would be good to follow
up after September 10 but before the max levy vote on September 14. We could also share
comments before the session when the library budget is presented - that will happen tentatively
Monday, November 9 at 5:30. The public can still speak at a council meeting even when it's
held via WebEx.




A question was raised about the facility study. So far Sara Weiner from Gensler has led a
discussion arcund various concepts for how the space can be configured in the building. The
next steps will be for TKDA to look at the building infrastructure. There also has been a
consultant brought in to look at the data infrastructure. Existing data cables are getting quite old
and grew out of needs that have come up. A consultant came in to look at switch closets that
could reach through the long and skinny building. Concepts were passed along to TKDA. Filby
Williams mentioned that the Main Library facility is still on the Mayor's mind. He said she is
looking forward to a time when we have the renewed financial strength to take on a large

project.
A question was raised about filling the vacancy on the boa/%/%ers was told the clerk’s office
has only received an application from one person. She ]

/}/9)// /}/s///h/e will circle back to another
. . “m

person who expressed interest and make sure that thjs applica

consideration as well.

Wa I////tl,//qn was submitted for
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Meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m.




Manager’s Report to Library Board
September 2020

Employee Callbacks. Last Friday, three Library Technicians received a letter calling
them back to work as of September 28. This was not related to any increase in service.
Rather, it was done because the level of work that we're already doing has become
unsustainable for our current small staff. More staff will be called back once we begin
the phased reopening to in-person service by appointment.

Union Agreements. In July | reported that the two unions representing library
employees had reached an agreement with City administration that included, among
other concessions, some unpaid furlough days on which the library would be closed.
Since then the City's financial situation has improved. Administration has drafted a new
memorandum of agreement that will eliminate the furlough days. If the MOA is approved
by the unions and the City Council, the library will no longer be closed on November 25
and December 31, 2020, nor will there be closed days due to furloughs in 2021.

Facility Planning. After some initial discussion about ideas for how to arrange various
spaces in the Main Library, attention has turned to the building infrastructure. Options
for replacing the heating, ventilation and air conditioning system, windows, roof and
exterior cladding are being explored in order to get an updated cost estimate.

Curbside Pickup Update. Our current no-appointment curbside pickup service began
just over three months ago, and daily usage continues to increase. We started with an
average of 75 pick-ups daily. Now we serve an average of 157 patrons each day, 20 to
30 of whom are new to the service. Since no-appointment curbside began on June 15
there have been more than 9603 interactions with over 2844 different patrons. Almost
35,500 items have been checked out. The week after Labor Day was particularly busy,
with two days of over 200 interactions each. The remaining two days were significantly
above average as well.

Curbside Pickup Window. With curbside pickup likely to be in demand even after we
open for in-person use by appointment, staff has been exploring ways of continuing the
service. We are getting a new window installed along the Superior Street side of the
building, similar to the ones used for fast food drive-up. Once the window is installed we
will no longer need to set up tables outside and use the entry doors to deliver items.
Patrons will walk up to the pickup window, where staff at the circulation desk will
retrieve their items, check them out, and pass them through the window. Having a
pickup window will free up the entry doors for use by the public.



Every Child Ready Duluth Update to Library Board
September 2020

Community input and Strategic Planning. The ECRD team is wrapping up
community input sessions for the strategic plan. A total of 31 community members
participated and follow up meetings are being scheduled with the folks who
registered but did not end up attending a session. The feedback has been great, and
there is lots of interest in continued partnership on the initiative from several
participants. Next steps will be for Amanda Standerfer, the strategic planning
consultant, to compile the feedback data, make changes to the strategic plan outline
and begin an activity plan for the team to work on before asking the Brain Trust for
feedback.

Evaluation. The team met with an evaluation consultant from Rainbow Research
and her colleague to discuss options for further assistance with the evaluation of
ECRD activities. The team is asking for a proposal from the evaluation consultants
that can be presented to the Foundation.

Early Literacy Kits. Materials for the kits are being ordered, and suggested early
literacy activities to accompany the items are being created.

Toys for checkout. ECRD staff has begun making lists of potential toys, games,
and puzzles to add to the library’s current collection of toys for checkout. Especially
given that many children are at home rather than in preschool or daycare, we think it
will be beneficial to parents for us to provide fresh ways for them to engage their
children in thoughtful play.

Free books and craft kits. Kits have been distributed to some of our partner
organizations including SONA, AICHO, Center City Housing, and the Lincoln Park
Children and Family Collaborative. The team is developing a plan for expanding our
partnerships and strategizing how often to give these free items.

Story Strolls. This popular no-contact program will continue into the fall, with ECRD
and youth services staff working together. A new story will be set up at three
different parks each month for September, October, and November. The Parks
Division wilt bring Pop-up Play equipment to three different events. Free craft kits,
books, and suggested activities are provided at each event.

Dial-a-Story. The team decided to use ECRD funds to purchase a subscription to
this service. It is a Covid-safe way of providing stories to families who don't have an
internet connection.

Virtual Storytimes. Baby and Toddler virtual storytimes continue on Facebook.



